
 

 

 
William M. Treanor 
Dean and Executive Vice President 
Paul Regis Dean Leadership Chair 
 

March 6, 2025 
 
Edward R. Martin, Jr.  
Interim United States Attorney 
District of Columbia 
Judiciary Center 
555 4th Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20001 
 
Dear Interim United States Attorney Martin: 
 

I write in response to your letter dated February 17, 2025, which you sent to me via email 
on March 3, 2025. 
 

As a Catholic and Jesuit institution, Georgetown University was founded on the principle 
that serious and sustained discourse among people of different faiths, cultures, and beliefs 
promotes intellectual, ethical, and spiritual understanding. For us at Georgetown, this principle is 
a moral and educational imperative. It is a principle that defines our mission as a Catholic and 
Jesuit institution. Georgetown University also prohibits discrimination and harassment in its 
programs and activities and takes seriously its obligations to comply with all federal and local 
laws. 
 

Your letter challenges Georgetown’s ability to define our mission as an educational 
institution. It inquires about Georgetown Law’s curriculum and classroom teaching, asks whether 
diversity, equity, and inclusion is part of the curriculum, and asserts that your office will not hire 
individuals from schools where you find the curriculum “unacceptable.” The First Amendment, 
however, guarantees that the government cannot direct what Georgetown and its faculty teach 
and how to teach it. The Supreme Court has continually affirmed that among the freedoms 
central to a university’s First Amendment rights are its abilities to determine, on academic 
grounds, who may teach, what to teach, and how to teach it. 
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This is a bedrock principle of constitutional law – recognized not only by the courts, but 

by the administration in which you serve. The Department of Education confirmed last week that 
it cannot restrict First Amendment rights and that it is statutorily prohibited from “exercising 
control over the content of school curricula.” 
 

Your letter informs me that your office will deny our students and graduates government 
employment opportunities until you, as Interim United States Attorney for the District of 
Columbia, approve of our curriculum. Given the First Amendment’s protection of a university’s 
freedom to determine its own curriculum and how to deliver it, the constitutional violation 
behind this threat is clear, as is the attack on the University’s mission as a Jesuit and Catholic 
institution. 
 

Georgetown Law has one of the preeminent faculties in the country, fostering 
groundbreaking scholarship, educating students in a wide variety of perspectives, and thriving on 
the robust exchange of ideas. Georgetown Law faculty have educated world leaders, members of 
Congress, and Justice Department officials, from diverse backgrounds and perspectives. We 
pride ourselves on providing an excellent graduate and professional education, built upon the 
Catholic and Jesuit tradition. Georgetown-educated attorneys have, for decades, served this 
country capably and selflessly in offices such as yours, and we have confidence that tradition 
will continue. We look forward to your confirming that any Georgetown-affiliated candidates for 
employment with your office will receive full and fair consideration. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
William M. Treanor 
Dean and Executive Vice President 
Paul Regis Dean Leadership Chair 
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